

OAKFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mrs S Williams

Morecambe Avenue, SCUNTHORPE, Nth Lincs, DN16 3JF Tel: 01724 842246 Fax: 01724 278657

E-Mail: admin.oakfield@northlincs.gov.uk School Website: www.oakfield.n-lincs.sch.uk

Welcome back to Autumn Term

7th September Autumn Term 2020

Dear Parents/Carers and Children

A very warm welcome back to a whole new school year to all our children and parents/carers. We hope that you all had an amazing summer and that you enjoyed some of the lovely warm weather.

It is fabulous to have a full school once again and must congratulate the children on how happy and settled they are.

We would like to welcome all our new children to Oakfield and wish all our children starting secondary school this week the very best of luck in their next learning adventure.

SCHOOL JOURNALS

All children will have brought their new school journals home and every child should also have a reading book. Would parents please sign the home school agreement in the journals.

Please support us by reading with your child

PARKING









Please could all parents park in a safe and courteous manner when dropping off and collecting children to avoid any congestion or compromise the safety.

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHER



Unfortunately, due to the restrictions we are unable to invite the photographer into school. We have postponed his visit until after Christmas, when, hopefully school photographs will be able to take place.

W/C 14th SEPTEMBER



To commemorate the birthday of Roald Dahl, school will be taking part in activities this week based on the authors books. A display of work will be put up on the main corridor in school.

BIG TALK

The Big Talk sessions are due to go ahead on Tuesday 13th October for children in school. Due to current restrictions, we will give more information as to how this is to be organised in the next few weeks.

STAR OF THE WEEK



As we are not able to invite parents into school at the present time, we will be awarding our Star of the Week in classes in school and posting photos on individual classes so that you can still keep up to date with our rising stars.

FACEBOOK/DOJO

In order to access the most up to date information, Please could all parents/carers ensure that they have signed up to our schools Facebook page & Dojo facility. Please contact the office if there is any assistance you need with this.

PARENTS EVENING

Unfortunately, as we are unable to invite parents into school at the present time, our traditional Autumn parents evening cannot take place.

We will, however be offering an alternative solution by contacting parents during the month of October to share information.

PANTOMIME

You may have heard that sadly the Scunthorpe Pantomime will not be taking place this year - Oh no it isn't!

We have enjoyed taking the children to this festive treat and have planned to attend this year, but unfortunately this will now not be possible

HOLIDAY DATES 2020/2021

2020 AUTUMN TERM

Re-Open: Thursday 3rd September 2020

Closes: Friday 23th October 2020

Re-Open: Monday 2nd November 2020

Closes: Thursday 17th December 2020

2021 SPRING TERM

Re-Open: Tuesday 5th January 2021
Closes: Friday 12th February 2021
Re-Open: Monday 22nd February 2021
Closes: Wednesday 31st March 2021

2021 SUMMER TERM

Re-Open: Tuesday 20th April 2021 Closes: Friday 28th May 2021 Re-Open: Monday 7th June 2021 Close: Thursday 22nd July 2021

BANK HOLIDAYS 2021

School closed on Good Friday - 2nd April 2021 School closed on Easter Monday - 5th April 2021 School closed on May Day - 3rd May 2021